Sympathy of Expression

WHEREAS the Mayor, Members of Council and staff at the City of Mississauga are saddened to learn of the passing of Robert (Bob) Williams, retired City of Mississauga Community Services employee who passed away on Wednesday, March 29, 2023;

AND WHEREAS Bob started his career with the City of Mississauga in 1976 and retired as a District Manager in Recreation in 2012;

AND WHEREAS Bob mentored many staff across the organization in his roles as Manager of Parks and District Manager in Recreation and was known for his dedication to creating great public spaces in the City including being instrumental in bringing the vision of Brae Ben Golf Course to fruition;

AND WHEREAS Bob will be forever loved by his wife Linda and his children Karly and Devon, stepchildren Kyle and Erin and grandchildren, Rylee, Carter, Shae, Chase, Charlize, Brook, Kinley and Lilah. Bob is predeceased by his first wife Theresa;

AND WHEREAS he will be remembered for his enthusiasm for sports including hockey, baseball and golf. Bob made many friends and created a joyful work environment. He will be dearly missed;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that sincere condolences be extended on behalf of the Mayor, Members of Council and staff of the City of Mississauga to the Williams family.